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Welcome to the latest edition of Notes from the Vale. I cannot believe that we are already at the half way point for this 

half term and have nearly completed a third of this school year. Where has that time gone?  

 

As you will see later in this newsletter, year 4 had a very special treat last week when they visited Home Park for a private  

tour. We know that there are lots of Argyle fans in year 4 and it, therefore, felt very appropriate that they had this unique  

opportunity. This was also in recognition of how hard they are working in their swimming lessons and how well they are 

representing the school each day at the Life Centre. Some of the Argyle players happened to be around the stadium at 

the same time! High fives were exchanged.  

 

World Book Day  

A huge thank you to all of our families for supporting us in making 

World Book Day a very special day in school. The day started with so 

many families joining us for our breakfast (many more families than we 

were expecting!). Our toasters were working at a ferocious speed to 

keep up with the demand. Pupils from across the school came 

dressed as either a character from their favourite book or in their 

comfy pjs and took part in õdrop everything and readõ time 

throughout the day when the bell rang, as well as a toilet roll book 

character competition. The Lipson Vale team made a great effort 

too!  

 

Thank you, also, to the PTFA who raised money for school through the 

sale of Wonky Bars. Over 500 were purchased by families and it was a 

joy to see the excitement as children ripped open the wrappers to see if they had a golden ticket.  

 

Statutory Assessments  

We are fast approaching that time of year when we make our final preparations for the statutory assessments that take 

place in May and June. Our year 1 pupils will be taking their Phonic Screen Check, year 4õs will be completing the 

Multiplication Check and our year 6õs will be sitting their end of Key Stage 2 SATs. Teachers have been working incredibly 

hard to make sure pupils are well prepared for these and will ensure that they have had plenty of opportunities to 

practice ahead of the official tests. Look out for information that will be shared with families about these assessments 

and how you can help in getting pupils ready.  

 

Safer Journeys to School project  

As you know, we have begun this project in partnership with the Local Authority and Sustrans to improve the overall 

safety of our community at drop off and collection times. We have a very keen group of pupils who will be conducting 

surveys throughout the project to monitor the amount of traffic and safe parking outside of school. Please do get 

involved by parking slightly further away from school in a safe place and walking into school. Fortunately, Big Walk or 

Wheel, which we take part in every year, falls within this project and ôpark and strideõ counts towards our active travel 

count each day. I am hopeful that we will see high numbers in our daily active travel count as a result of families 

choosing a safer drop off routine.  

 

Have a great weekend.  

Welcome from Mr Lewis -Cole  

Together we are inspiring a community with a 
bright future.  

Resilience, Collaboration, Responsibility, Bravery, Communication, Self -belief  



 

Harris Cup  
Verna  

Reading Cup  
Macy  

ôHõ Cup 
Eddie  

Each of you are excellent role models for your peers and have shown 

significant determination and effort to your learning.  

Attendance  
We know that regular and punctual attendance 

to school has a significant impact on a pupils life 

chances. Pupils that are well enough should be 

Puffins 93.0% 

Coral  89.2% 

Seahorses  96.0% 

Oysters  96.7% 

Mussels 97.8% 

Starfish 98.6% 

Turtles 96.9% 

Sunfish 96.3% 

Otters  96.3% 

Dolphins  96.9% 

Anglerfish  96.3% 

Orca  91.6% 

Angel Shark  94.3% 

Rays 92.7% 

Key Stage 2  Foundation &  

Key Stage 1  

The highest class 

attendance last week 

goes to...  

Starfish in FS/KS1 

Turtles & Dolphins in 

KS2 

On Time Octopus 
winning class:  

Seahorses & 
Starfish 

Punctuality Penguin 
winning class:  

Otters  



Things to talk about at homeé  

¶ Share your response to this 

weekõs news. Are you 

proud of where you are 

from? Share your response 

with an adult at home 

and ask them the same 

questions.  

¶ Can you think of some 

ways people might show 

they are proud of their 

heritage and where they 

are from?  

 

We are really excited to announce that we will be taking part in the BIG WALK AND 
WHEEL again!  

 

REMEMBER to walk and wheel to school as much as possible from 24th March.   Not 
only is it great for the environment and our health but there are also fabulous prizes 
to be one!   Good luck everyone!  



The recorder group have enjoyed learning a 

series of two part pieces and have been 

pleased with the  harmonies they have made.  

The year 3 guitarists made the 

most of their lesson with their  

Mr Pettit before their 

performance at our music 

assembly this week.  

Year 3 used a range of body percussion 

sounds which they cascaded down the bus 

to create a sound picture of the rainforest. 

They also developed their rhythmical skills 

on this week  when building up different 

rhythms in preparation for their rainforest 

raps.  

Congratulations year 4s - your 

rehearsal and practice certainly 

paid off. What a great 

performance! Your audience really 

enjoyed your performance.   



This week the children in Foundation enjoyed 

moving and playing to a steady beat.   They 

used drums and a   range of songs to help 

them.  

This week, the Orchestra waved goodbye to 

our old piano. After over 20 years, it has 

started to have a few issues and has 

impacted some of our rehearsals. We are 

very grateful to receive a new piano which 

will benefit all of our students and music 

department.  

Year 6 had a very positive afternoon 

developing their understanding of melodies. 

We were pleased to welcome Mr Twyman, 

one of the music teachers from LCA, who 

worked alongside the children. The focus was 

on transition and expectation. Mr Twyman 

was delighted with the children's enthusiasm, 

focus and musical knowledge. The children 

successfully used different chords in an 

improvised rhythmical pieces.   Well done 

Year 6.   



This week in history, we have been using our 

knowledge  and skills in groups to interview Harold 

II and William the Conqueror about the Battle of 

Hastings. In groups, the children decided which 

character they  would be and answered questions 

about the battle and how they felt.   

#newsreporters #history  

Year One have been deeply engaged in their recent 

learning experiences. In mathematics, the children have 

been exploring numbers up to 20, with a particular focus on 

fact families and solving missing number problems. In 

writing, they have been incorporating their own ideas to 

collaboratively create a shared text inspired by the 

book  ôWhat Happens When?õ. The children have 

thoroughly enjoyed learning about algorithms, especially 

exploring different directions using the Cubetto robot. 

Additionally, Year One had an exciting Florence 

Nightingale day, which significantly enriched their learning. 

They had the opportunity to explore artifacts and ask 

insightful questions, further deepening their understanding 



Year 3 loved a day of Science this week!  

We looked at how our class animals have adapted to their environments. After a little maths 

break it was back to Science again. We checked our experiments: we have taken away a 

source for our plants to see how they grow. Some of us chose no light, no water or no soil. The 

results are interesting so far and we're only a week in. We then set up a new experiment to see 

how water travels through a pant: weõve chosen celery as our plant of choice. 

Then we moved on to our final task for British Science week and designed an invention to help 

us prevent or adapt to the more severe storms we have been experiencing (some of us are 

even going to give it a go at home too!). We hope Mr Whittaker loves our designs as much as 

we do!  

Who knows, maybe one day some of us might create our inventions and save the world!    

This week, year 6 have been practising their 

tennis skills in their PE lessons by working on their 

forehand and backhand, as well as trying to 

tally up as many rallies as possible in one go. 

The children have shown great enthusiasm 

and enjoyment within the lessons and have 

been listening carefully to the coaching and 

advice  given. Keep up the great work Year 6!  



The children in year 4 had a wonderful afternoon at Home 

Park, enjoying a stadium tour and a peak behind the 

scenes at the Theatre of Greens! During the tour, we 

visited the areas that are usually off limits to the public, 

including the dressing rooms, the areas around the pitch 

side and the trophy cabinet. We particularly enjoyed 

sitting in the dugout in the glorious sunshine and receiving 

a free World Book Day Book at the end of the tour.    


